Non-Fiction Report Guidelines

St. Paul’s Lutheran School—Grade 8

Literature Class—Mrs. Rice


The book report for eighth grade in the second quarter will take the form of a ten-minute instructional speech (not including question-and-answer time), which is designed to teach your fellow eighth graders something new and interesting, which you have chosen to read about.  Books intended as references for this speech must not be about a person or group of persons, but may be about any other subject you find interesting.  Be sure to select a book which contains at least 100 full pages of text, or you will find yourself lacking the material to teach for the full ten minutes.


It will not be difficult to cover the ten minutes if you come prepared.  I will allow you to use either notes or an outline during your presentation, but I will not allow you to simply read out a fully written out ten minute text.  The most difficult part of this report will be the preparation, so please do not come to school on your due date expecting to ad-lib a ten minute speech. 


The report will have a value of one-fourth of the grade for the quarter.  The grade will be based on the following criteria:

Content—33 points

Self Control, Time Used, and Manner of Presentation—33 points

Apparent Mastery of Material—17 points

Appropriate Volume and Clarity of Voice—17 points


Since the topics for this report will vary widely, it will be up to you to select what specific information you will share with the class.  It will also be up to you to choose the manner in which you will present the material.  Keep in mind that ten minutes is a long time to speak, so it might be advantageous to find something other than a ten minute lecture.  Props, overhead visuals, pictures from the book, and handouts may be used, but be sure to prepare for their use in advance.  (For example, don’t spend two minutes searching for a picture for which you should have marked the place.)  I will be as much help in putting these things together as possible, and I will make myself available for a few days after school for this very purpose.


Books for this report are to be selected for my approval by October 7.  Reports will begin in December with three or four students appointed for speeches per day.  Order of speeches will be determined by random draw and will be posted November 2nd.

The most serious mistake you can make with this report is not taking it seriously enough.  You have probably never been given this much control over a school assignment before, and it is of the utmost importance that you supply the organization, preparation, and practice to pull this off.  It will demand that you master the material you have chosen and know it well enough to address questions that I or other students will have for you after your speech has concluded.  While this will be one of your most challenging assignments ever, I have made it that way in order to challenge you, not to overwhelm you.  I have enough confidence in your abilities to know that you will do well.


My final words of advice:  DON’T PROCRASTINATE!!

Enjoy your reading and God’s Blessings on your report.

